Tracy More Negotiator, OPSEU/SEFPO 100 Lesmill Road North York, Ontario M3B 3P8

Dear Tracy,

This letter confirms our conversation wherein the LCBO withdrew its notice dated March 29, 2021 in respect of Part XVII of the *Employment Standards Act, 2000* and the right to decline work on Sundays for those hired prior to September 4, 2001. Accordingly, the Employer will be maintaining status quo on this matter during the term of the renewal collective agreement.

Thank you,

Darren Harper

Director, Labour Relations, LCBO